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Comments Submitted via Email – March 27, 2013 

Date Comment Response 
2013.03.05 I received the card in the mail today regarding the School 

proposal. I own a home in Breslau.  
 
Would you happen to know whether the property taxes would 
increase if the school was relocated to Breslau from Maryhill? 
 

School boards do not have control over 
property taxes. Therefore, it is 
unknown whether property taxes would 
be affected. 

2013.03.06 Are there any proposed sites yet for the new school, whether it is 
in Maryhill or Breslau. 

If the decision is to remain in Maryhill, 
the school will remain in the existing 
building on the existing site. No school 
site has yet been identified in Breslau. 
WCDSB has identified a couple of site 
options through the Breslau Secondary 
Plan process. 
 

2013.03.07 I would like the school to remain in Maryhill. Thank you for your email, it will be 
shared with the Trustees. 
 

2013.03.18 Hello...My name is Debbie Lorentz and I live in Maryhill.I am 
away for the month of March  and am unable to attend the 
meeting on March 20th.....but I would like to give my opinion 
about the location of the new St. Boniface School. 
 
My husband attended St. Boniface as did my two girls and now 
my grandchildren, so I am very much for the school staying in 
Maryhill. 
 
Having the school across from the church is a big plus in my 
books...Maryhill in the day was a catholic community and the 
school was a big part of that. 
 

Thank you for your email; it will be 
shared with the Board of Trustees. I 
also wanted to advise you that we 
received your letter dated January 16, 
2013. 
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The current property is big enough to accommodate a new 
bigger school with lots of parking. 
 
Why would the school board spend ALOT of money on buying 
new property when we already have such a great parcel of land?
The money we save on that alone would be a benefit...would it 
not? 
 
I have already sent in a letter the day the news came out but I 
wanted to do again . 
 
Please take my husbands and my vote to the meeting...if you 
would need signed papers from people in the community I would 
be more than happy to get that for you because I know there are 
many that want to keep St. Boniface  in Maryhill. 
 
Thank-you for listening to my thoughts. 
 

2013.03.18 To whom it may concern: 
 
Here are some questions we would like addressed: 
 
Historically speaking the Catholic District School Board in 
Waterloo Region, throughout Ontario and Canada have been 
experiencing a downward trend when it comes to Student yields. 
Other than the fact a new school being built in Breslau, what 
other strategies will the school board use to increase enrollment 
(attract new students)? With the increasing diversity of 
cultures/religions in our region, will the School Board be open to 
the idea of allowing non-Catholics to attend the school to get 
enrollment up and to increase the overall diversity within our 
school? 
 

 
 
 
 
Currently, our policy for elementary 
students is that the child or one of the 
parents must be baptized Catholic. 
Changes to this policy are not being 
considered at this time. Catholic 
secondary schools are open access 
which means that students of all faiths 
may attend. 
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What are the School Board's plans/options with the existing 
Maryhill school & property? Has the Board been approached by 
any interested buyers/renters? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Does the student's choice of high school change as a result of 
the school relocating to Breslau? Or is this be based on the 
student's residence, regardless of where the new school is 
located? 
 
The website indicates a commitment that no student will be on 
the bus no longer than one hour? If the school is built in Breslau, 
then what is the expected travel time from: Conestogo? West 
Montrose? Maryhill? Breslau? 
 
    
 
Is there an action plan to fill in the void in Maryhill should the 
school be relocated outside of community? In particular, how it 
will impact the relationship with the church, the residents 
(especially the nursing home) and the overall community?  Does 
the School Board plan to continue to have ties with the Maryhill 
community in the future or will it dissolve over time, as the focus 
shifts to Breslau? 

No decision has been made regarding 
the closure of St. Boniface in Maryhill. 
Therefore no plans have been 
developed regarding the after-use of 
this property. If a decision is made to 
relocate to Breslau then the Board will 
need to make a decision to sell or keep 
the Maryhill building and land. If a 
decision is made to sell, the board is 
required under the Education Act to 
first offer the property to other 
education and government agencies 
prior to selling on the open market. 
 
The decision to remain in Maryhill or 
relocate to Breslau does not affect 
secondary school boundaries. 
 
 
School bus routing and travel times 
have not been determined. They will 
depend on how students are 
distributed across the boundary. This 
could change on an annual basis 
regardless of the school’s location. 
 
If the decision is to relocate to Breslau, 
the school board will continue to serve 
the Maryhill community by providing 
the same quality Catholic education for 
its students at a different location. See 
above response regarding the land and 
building. 
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Thanks. 
 

2013.03.18 Is it true that in this diocese, other school closures have been 
determined by proximity to the local church - meaning that those 
close to the church are deemed a priority to keep open? 
 

The proximity to the Church is an 
important factor that will be taken into 
consideration; however, it is not the 
determining factor. 
 

2013.03.18 To Whom it may concern,  
 
I am writing a letter as a concerned parent within the St. 
Boniface Maryhill school boundaries.  My Daughter is in JK at St. 
Boniface and My son is enrolled to start JK in September 2013.   
I was very sad to hear that the school board is considering 
relocating St. Boniface from Maryhill.  I myself, along with my 
siblings attended this school.  My father and his siblings all 
attended this school, as did my grandfather before them. This 
history is not unique to my family.  There are many families in 
Maryhill that have 4 or more generations who have attended St 
Boniface in Maryhill. My home borders the school yard and it is 
heartwarming to look out my back window, past my backyard at 
the school with so many wonderful memories.  Along with this 
comes the obvious convenience of bordering the school yard.  
My child has an older student walker her home and stay until I 
return from work.  There are no concerns with bussing for my 
family and I am grateful for that. My parents and grandparents 
helped fundraise for the St. Boniface School Gym which was 
originally built as a community hall.  As a matter of fact my 
ancestors were among the first 5 families to settle the land.  We 
have a Cross dedicated to the family name at one of the edges 
of town. My grandfather repaired the church steeple a number of 
times as he was the only one willing to do so being it's such a 
height.  We have been an active part of the St. Boniface Parrish 

Thank you for your email, it will be 
shared with the Trustees. See you 
tomorrow evening. 
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and community for as long as I can remember, and well beyond.  
When I married my husband at St. Boniface Church in 2007 I 
was 5th generation in the Drexler family to be married there.  It 
was amazing to share that honour with my family before me and 
to have my love celebrated at the same beautiful church where I 
celebrated my baptism, first reconciliation, first communion, 
confirmation and elementary school graduation.  
Aside from my personal history and the convenience for my 
family, there are many reasons why I feel St. Boniface School 
remaining in Maryhill is the best choice. 
As cited on the school board website, the population growth in 
and around Breslau is very rapid.  The website mentions the 
potential need for portables, etc.  This just reinforces the 
argument that keeping a school in Maryhill makes sense.  
Eventually a new school will need to be built here again anyways 
when the Breslau school was full (if that were the option that was 
chosen at this time).  The school board already owns this land in 
Maryhill. Why not keep the school here now, keep the history of 
having a school in this town for 115 years alive and when St. 
Boniface Maryhill becomes full, look at an option for a catholic 
school in Breslau at that time. 
By far my largest concern is my fear that moving the school 
away from St. Boniface church will damage the involvement the 
children have with said church.  I choose to send my children to 
Catholic school for this involvement.  I like that they have school 
mass once a month.  I like that Father Voisin (and the Parrish 
priests before him) drop in on a regular basis and that my 
children know who he is.  I fear if the church is not directly 
involved the way it is today the sacraments I enjoyed celebrating 
with my schoolmates and friends from the Parrish may not be 
available for my children the way they were for me.  I fear the 
children will lose the option to have monthly mass because the 
bussing from Breslau for this will not be feasible. I have many 
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fears about the damage that could occur if the St. Boniface 
school is moved away from the St. Boniface church. 
I will be at both meetings for this consultation process and will be 
using social media and word of mouth to encourage others do 
the same. I thank you for your time and consideration of my 
opinion.  I look forward to hearing more information at your 
presentation Wednesday evening. 
 
God Bless,  
 

2013.03.18 I am interested in placing my children in a catholic school in the 
Breslau area.  They both need to attend for September 2014.  
They will go to grade 1and grade 4.  I will not transport them by 
bus for an hour at a time at such a young age.  We were told 
when we moved to Breslau there would be a catholic school to 
be built.  Hopefully We can continue to have them part of the 
catholic system and not have to enroll in Breslau public school. 
I appreciate any info regarding this matter. Thank you!  
 

Thank you for your email, it will be 
shared with the Trustees. 

2013.03.20 I will not be attending the meeting however I would like to voice 
my opinion. I feel it's a great idea to move St Boniface School to 
Breslau. Breslau is a growing community which is only projected 
to have more young families in it in the future. Keeping the old 
school in Maryhill means all these children have to be buses into 
this small little town. There are many catholic families who live in 
Breslau who send there children to the public school just 
because it is closer. By opening the new school in Bresalu it 
would take many students out of the small Breslau public school. 
 

Thank you for your email; it will be 
shared with the Board of Trustees. 

2013.03.21 I was informed on the meeting that was held last evening....but I 
just have a question,,,why do so many of the attendants at the 
meeting feel it has already been decided? Is there any point in 
us trying? If so what can we do? 

As we told them last night, a decision 
has not yet been made. In terms of 
what you can do, anyone may submit 
comments at any time throughout the 
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Thank-you for your time process. All comments will be shared 
with the Board of Trustees who will 
ultimately make the final decision. 
 
As noted in the staff presentation 
(which is now available on the 
website), the next public meeting is 
April 10th where the staff 
recommendation will be presented. 
Also, there will be 3 board meetings 
which are all open to the public (April 
29th, May 21st, and May 27th). There 
will be opportunities for delegations at 
the first two board meetings for those 
who would like to address the Board of 
Trustees. The Board of Trustees is 
scheduled to make their decision on 
May 27th. 
 
Please let us know if you have any 
other questions.  
 

 


